DULLES SHRM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 3, 2014
Due to weather conditions the meeting was held virtually.  Those participating in the conference call were: 

Board Members Present: (16) 
1. President – Mary Roome-Godbolt, PHR

2. Past-President – Joseph Sherrier, SPHR

3. President Elect - Courtney Nicholson
4. Secretary - Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt

5. Vice President, Membership - Katie Scullion, PHR

6. Assistant Vice President Membership - Maggie Jones, SPHR

7. Vice President, Programs - Linda White, PHR

8. Director, Social Media & Newsletters - Cindy Snyder, SPHR

9. Student Chapter Liaison and Scholarship Coordinator - Rae Duffy 

10. Director, Discussion Group - Beth Gilley
11. SHRM Foundation Representative - Chelsea Rutherford
12. Legislative Liaison - Matt Nieman   

13. Registration Coordinator - Kelley Ridge   

14. Assistant Registration Coordinator - Charlan Cornwell

15. Director-At-Large -  Teresa Buchholz   

16. Director-At-Large - Beth van Burk, SPHR
Those that did not participate were (4):

1. Vice President, Sponsors - Vince Pascarella

2. Treasurer - Jennifer Regis, SPHR

3. Certification Representative - Amy Civilikas, PHR 

4. Director-At-Large - Sarah Bowman, PHR  
Meeting called to order:  6:04 pm

Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt called the roll for attendance.  
Secretary’s Report/Minutes:  Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt circulated the minutes from the January 2014 meeting via email on 1/23/2014, as well as the minutes from November 2013.  She made minor corrections to both based on feedback.  Cindy Snyder motioned to approved the November 2013 and January 2014 minutes.  Linda White seconded the motion.  The vote was recorded as:
· Approve – 15
· Abstain – 1

· Opposed - 0

· Minutes approved

Treasurer’s Reports:  Jennifer Regis was absent, she submitted the following report via email prior to the meeting.  Balances as of today are:
Paypal =


$3,451.97
BB&T Savings =

$33,977.94

BB&T Checking =

$20,702.31

Total = 


$58,132.22

All checks written in January have cleared the bank.

Registration:  Kelley Ridge and Charlan Cornwell
Registration number from January meeting were 37 paid attendees, 8 walk ins, 7 registered but not attending, 1 has not paid but payment has been requested.
To date, 14 have registered for the February chapter meeting and 13 have registered for the HEROES event on February 27.
Programs:  Linda White indicated we had good feedback on January 15 presented, Ben Gotkin on recruiting metrics.  She presented the following goals for 2014:
Goal 1. Speakers have been lined up for 2014, direct Misti Mukherjee and Matt Nieman (legal from Jackson Lewis) to direct their presentations toward strategic credit.

Goal 2. Ensure evaluations are sent out in a timely manner with results tabulated and sent to Dulles SHRM President/President-Elect.

Goal 3.  Work with Dulles SHRM board on Fall seminar.

Goal 4.  Select speakers for 2015, striving for strategic credit when possible.  
Linda indicated she would set up a strategy session with Mary and Amy Civilikas to discuss how to obtain strategic credits for programs in 2015.  
Student Liaison: Rae Duffy announced that Marymount University SHRM Chapter is hosting a chapter event on February 25 from 6-8 pm featuring three HR professionals representing different companies within the non-profit sector.  We will help them promote the event.  
We then discussed the current scholarship applications, confirmed that only 1 of 4 is current in good standing with dues paid, which is Debra Williams.  
Linda Cap made a motion that we award the scholarship to Debra Williams, and that Mary present the award at the February meeting.  .  Teresa Buchholz seconded the motion.  The vote was recorded as:

· Approve – 16

· Abstain – 0

· Opposed - 0

· Motion passes

Rae will contact Debra to obtain details of financial needs.  She also presented the following criteria for the Scholarship Program, which we will discuss at the next board meeting.
Dulles SHRM Scholarship Program

I. Award Criteria

A. Each year, the Dulles SHRM Chapter will award $XX.00 in scholarship awards to candidate(s) pursuing a degree or non-degree program with a clear emphasis area in Human Resources or a HR related program. 

B. The Student Chapter Liaison & Scholarship Coordinator and the Dulles SHRM Board will evaluate scholarship applicants and select scholarship winners based on the following criteria:

i. SHRM chapter involvement  and /or commitment to the HR profession

ii. Academic achievement/career goals 

iii. Additional leadership and service activities/work experience

iv. Financial need 

C. Dulles SHRM Scholarship funds may be used for any combination of tuition, course fees, test preparation, exam fees, books, and other related study materials.  
II. Award Application 

A. Applicant must be an active member in good standing of the Dulles SHRM Chapter. 

B. To be considered for a scholarship, applicant must electronically submit the following to the Dulles SHRM Student Chapter Liaison & Scholarship Coordinator: 

i. Completed application

ii. Resume 

iii. Statement of Interest: please discuss your interest in the field of HR, your career goals, any financial needs, and how this scholarship will help you met your goals. Max 500 words. 

iv. Letter of Reference: reference letter may be 1-2 pages in length and should provide insight into your educational goals, work ethic, values, personality, etc. 

C. All information submitted is confidential and will be reviewed only by the Dulles SHRM Board.

D. All applicants will be notified of their status in December at the Dulles SHRM Holiday Party. Scholarships will also be paid out at this time.  
III. Award Restrictions

A. Not all applicants will receive awards.

B. Each scholarship recipient is eligible to win the award once every five years. 

C. Late applicants will not be considered.

D. Dulles SHRM Board members are not eligible to apply. 

E. Scholarships may not be awarded to attend a SHRM conference. 

F. Scholarship money must be used for current expense only, not for past student loans.

Sponsors: Vince Pascarella was not able to participate in the call.  We do not have any confirmed monthly sponsors for the remainder of the year, Mary is trying to reach out to fill the void, asked for other board members to do the same.

Vince submitted the following goals for 2014:
Goal 1.  Achieve 2014 Sponsorship Commitments totaling  $4800:
Annual Sponsor

$1500 (1)

Monthly Sponsors

$3300 (11 @ $300 per)

TOTAL



$4800

STATUS:

Annual Sponsor Commitment Achieved

1 Monthly Sponsor Achieved (January)

Goal 2.  Market Dulles SHRM Web Advertising Opportunities throughout 2014.
Goal 3.  Market 2014 Holiday Party Sponsorship donation commitments in Q3/Q4 2014; Gain commitments for 2014 Holiday Party Sponsors by November 1, 2014.

Goal 4.  Market 2014 Annual Sponsor Opportunity in Q3/Q4 2014; Gain commitments for 2015 Annual Sponsor by November 1, 2014. 

Membership:  Katie Scullion and Maggie Jones presented the following membership statistics for January and February:
Membership at 12/31/2013 was 225.  
January:  Renews (22), New Members (5)

February:  Renewals (1)

Membership goals for 2014 are as follows:

Goal 1: Current membership stands at 225. Increase membership to 275 by the end of 2014.
Goal 2: Develop email communication templates to include:

· Individuals who have not yet renewed their membership, and reach out to them.  Offer incentive.

· Template for new members, welcoming them to the chapter.

· Template to reach to inactive members  (former members who have not renewed in 1+ years)

Goal 3: Create membership card/brochure for distribution at meetings/discussion groups.

Goal 4: Advertise benefits of membership on web site and social media (work with Cindy Snyder)

Goal 5: May Social Mixer: advertise to membership w/special blast to old/inactive members (offer incentives to attend and rejoin)

Mary asked them to put together a budget for the mixer, postcards and membership brochures.

Kelley mentioned that she attended a chapter meeting in Michigan, and will reach out to Maggie and Katie with some ideas (annual attendance package, bring potential member to meetings, etc.)

Certification: Amy Civilikas was not present, will review her goals at the next meeting.

Diversity/Workforce Education:  This position is still vacant.

Social Media/Newsletter: Cindy Snyderr reported the February newsletter is complete and will be posted tomorrow.  Current stats are:

· Facebook – 61 Members

· Linkedin – 794 Members

· Twitter – 283 Tweets, 429 Followers

The February discussion group more recent posting, she will then post the upcoming HEROES event.  We are limited to one announcement per week on Linked-In.  The deadline for March newsletter is February 21.
Discussion Group:  Beth Gilley reviewed the current schedule.  We are looking for a speaker/topic for our May 1 discussion.  We may reach out to Brenda Harrington on international mobility, Beth will work with Maggie on this.

Beth G. would like some member feedback on future discussion group topics, will have something at next Chapter meeting at the tables.  Mary suggested writing an article for the next newsletter and soliciting feedback. Linda White will see if we can add an additional question to the survey to ask for ideas, although we may be limited by the software.  Cindy will try to start discussion on Linked-In as well.  
SHRM Foundation:  Chelsea Rutherford presented data from the January meeting, we collected:
· $26.00/SHRM Foundation 

· $40/Embry Rucker 

Chelsea presented the following goals:  
Goal 1.  Raise awareness for the SHRM Foundation and Embry Rucker via social media
Goal 2.  Bring attention to the Embry Rucker gift list via newsletter for Q2 Market 2014 Annual

Goal 3.  Gain SHRM board support via Board Member Pledge (Q1)

Goal 4.  Hold a Fundraiser for either the SHRM Foundation or Embry Rucker Foundation (Q3- date and selection to be discussed with Mary) 

Legislative Liaison:  Matt Nieman reported he is speaker for the NOVA SHRM Annual Legal Academy on February 26.  He will also work with Linda White to gear his presentation later in the year to obtain strategic credits.  
Website – Keli Winter has been handling this for the Chapter, her workload has increased so we will need to explore other options for the future.  We need to find a volunteer hire someone to do this or switch over to the SHRM website.  Keli sent Mary a list of job duties, she spends 6-7 hours a month on this.  Mary asked for volunteers to investigate this, Courtney and Cindy volunteered.  Mary will set up a call to with them to discuss next steps.

Special Projects:  Beth Van Burk has taken the lead and worked hard to pull together the Hiring HEROES – Sources and Resource military/veteran education event for employers on February 27 at Cox Communications.  All the speakers, panelist and moderators have been confirmed.  They are:

Lt. Col. Cherrie L. Davis, Director, Employment Outreach, U.S. Army (opening speaker to discuss skills sets of the military and application to the commercial workforce

JD Myers, MBA, Marketing Vice President, Cox Communications, Inc. will lead a panel focusing on marketing strategies to attract military personnel with the following, 
· David Muir, Jr, Senior Vice President, Veteran Staffing Network with East Seals Serving DC, former Corporal in the Army National Guard.

· Carl Savino, Chairman, President and founder of Corporate Gray, a company that connects transitioning and former military personnel with employers nationwide. 
· Charles Miles, CVR, Director of Military Programs at ManTech and former Regional Director of USMC Officer Executive Recruiting, United States Marine Corps.

· Everett Jones, Talent Acquisition Management at Cox Communications and former Regional HR/Personnel Manager with the US Navy. 


Jennifer Giering, Director of Business Engagement, Hiring Our Heroes at the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, Hiring Our Heroes, will close the program with how to interview a veteran and speak their language.

We discussed logistics, and Mary and Beth asked that all help get the word out to boost attendance.  Mary will ask the PR staff at Cox to craft a press release to help promote the event.  Several board members will be attending and available to assist the day of the event.  
Next Board Meeting:  The next board meeting is on Monday, March 3, 2014 at Cox Communications.  Food assignment = Linda Cap Hoyt for March.
Meeting adjourned:  7:08 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt
As of February 25, 2014
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